

1. Look at the following things.

- (1) Globe.
- (2) Blackboard.
- (3) Bed.
- (4) Playstation.

Here are things we find in the classroom

(HOTS)

- a. (1) and (2)
- b. (2) and (3)
- c. (1) and (3)
- d. (1) and (2)

The following text is for questions number 16 to 20.

Mami's school will hold a festival. The festival is held to celebrate the school's anniversary. It is not really a festival. There is no music band, food stalls, or games. There are four competitions held in the festival. First, there will be an English debate competition. The theme of debate is about global warming. Second competition is mathematics competition. Third competition is storytelling competition. The last competition is drama competition. The English debate is held in the hall. The second competition is held in the computer lab that has been modified for the competition. The third competition is held at the class 9C because class 9C is the biggest classroom. The last competition is held in the art room. Though the festival is not what Mami thinks, she still enjoys seeing each competition.

2. How many competitions held by Mami's school?

- a. 1.
- b. 2.
- c. 3.
- d. 4.

3. What will be held in the art room?

- a. English debate competition.
- b. Drama competition.
- c. Storytelling competition.
- d. Math competition.

4. What does Mami feel about the festival?

- a. She feels afraid.
- b. She feels sad.
- c. She feels angry.
- d. She feels happy.

5. Why is class 9C chosen to be the place of storytelling competition?

- a. Because class 9C is the biggest class.
- b. Because class 9C is the cleanest class.
- c. Because class 9C is the best class.
- d. Because class 9C is the most beautiful class.

6. "The second competition is held in the computer lab that has been modified for the competition."

The underlined word above has the same meaning with

- a. altered
- b. repaired
- c. fixed
- d. exchanged

The following text is for questions number 1 to 5.

Hello, my name is Andrea. This time, I will tell you about my school. I go to school at SMP Bina Karya Surakarta. My school is spacious. There is a big yard in the middle of the school. We use it to hold a ceremony. There are 30 rooms that surround the yard. There are 21 classes, 1 teacher's room, 1 headmaster's room, 1 canteen, 1 computer lab, 1 chemistry lab, 1 language lab, 2 toilets, and 1 school clinic. My class is 7A. It is next to the teacher's room.

My favorite place in my school is canteen. The canteen is next to class 9G. It is at the right corner of the school. The canteen has many things. There is a vending machine at the outside of the canteen. The dishes are delicious. My favorite food in the canteen is lotek. The seller, Mrs. Hana is also friendly to students. She serves her customers patiently.

I am proud to be a student at SMP Bina Karya Surakarta. I hope SMP Bina Karya will be the best school in Indonesia.

7. What does the writer tell us about?

- a. Her school.
- b. Her classroom.
- c. Her pride to be a part of SMP Bina Karya.
- d. Her canteen.

8. Look at the following characteristics.

- (1) Friendly.
- (2) Cruel.
- (3) Patient.
- (4) Rude.

Here are Mrs. Hana's characteristics
(HOTS)

- a. (1) and (2)
- b. (1) and (3)
- c. (1) and (4)
- d. (3) and (4)

9. What do students do at the yard?

- a. Play soccer.
- b. Play basketball.
- c. Pray.
- d. Do the ceremony.

10. Why does the writer write the text in simple present tense?

- a. Because the text tells the fact about SMP Bina Karya.
- b. Because she only knows simple present tense.

- c. Because the writer doesn't know any other tenses.
- d. Because the writer wants to amuse her readers.

11. "She serves her customers patiently."
The underlined word above has the same meaning with
- a. assist
 - b. throw away
 - c. ignore
 - d. give

The following text is for questions number 6 to 10.

This is Alina. She likes English. She always practices her English every day. She wants to bring her English skills to the next level. So, she decides to join her school's English club. Her English's school club has many interesting projects. The club often sends her members to numerous competitions; like English Debate, English Speech, and many more. So, the thing Sinta will do is coming to the club's headquarter. The club's headquarter is located in front of the chemistry lab.

The head of English club is Nindya. She is a dedicated person. She wants her members to give the best to the club. It is a good environment for Sinta to enhance her English skills.

Working with Nindya is a blessing for Sinta. Nindya gives Alina many tips and tricks to improve her English skills. She even encourages Sinta to join an English Debate.

12. What kind of lesson liked by Alina?
- a. Physics.
 - b. English.
 - c. Biology.
 - d. Indonesian.
13. Why does Sinta want to join an English club?
- a. She wants to improve her English skills.
 - b. She wants to have friends.
 - c. She wants something different.
 - d. She wants to go out from home.
14. What does the second paragraph tell us about?
- a. Nindya's characteristic.
 - b. Nindya's personal life.
 - c. Nindya's home.
 - d. Nindya's member.
15. What kind of characteristic had by Nindya?
- a. Ignorant.
 - b. Lazy.
 - c. Determined.
 - d. Grumpy.
16. "It is a good environment for Sinta to enhance her English skills."
The underlined word above refers to
- a. Nindya's dedication
 - b. English club
 - c. school
 - d. her English skills

17. Look at the picture.



Ahmad : ...

Ridwan : It is in front of the toilet.

- a. Can you go to the toilet?
- b. Can you show me where the library is?
- c. Where do you want?
- d. What is it?

18. Look at the picture.



The teacher's room is ... class 7A and canteen.

- a. in front of
- b. behind
- c. between
- d. above

19. Helgi : ...?

Resti : Just go straight on. When you find a yard, turn right and go straight on.
The lab is across 8B.

- a. Where can I go to 8B class
- b. Can you show me how to go to the lab
- c. Is it a lab
- d. What is the function of lab

Look at the following equipments.

- (1) Test tube.
- (2) Telescope.
- (3) Basketball.
- (4) Praying mat.

Here are things we usually see in the school lab (HOTS)

- a. (1) and (4)
- b. (2) and (3)
- c. (1) and (3)
- d. (1) and (2)